NORTH LINCOLN HEALTH DISTRICT 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
February 15th,2024

PRESENT: 
Terry Buggenhagen, Dave Hess, Nancy Oksenholt and Estle Harlan. Peter Mann, Dick Anderson, and Mitch Parsons were absent.
OTHERS’ PRESENT:
Leslie James and Chester Noreikis. Amy Marsh recorded the minutes.
CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order at 9:01 am. A call of roll established a quorum.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The meeting minutes January 18th,2024 were approved as presented.
SNLH/SHS REPORT:

See attached report.





2023 Numbers – Net Operating Margin at 3.1 % for a net income of $3,120,151.

FMC REPORT:
Largest amount of funding came through in November and December. We will be asking Dr. Bowman, Director of Nursing at Oregon Coast Community College to attend a board meeting soon. 
TRANSPORTATION REPORT:
In contact with Cynda Bruce regarding meeting with Director Harlan and Amy Marsh. Will be in contact about getting coupons delivered to Dr. Bob’s Clinic for medical transport needs.
FOUNDATION REPORT:
See attached report.


Employee Emergency Assistance – up to $3,000 per employee for up to 10 years. 2023 Numbers

Employee Emergency - $24,115 for twelve employees


Patient Support - $56, 616 for 169 patients


Regional $225,698 for 1,442 patients


$192,303 out to community/ed programs and healthcare.


Fundraised $600,570 in 2023
RETIREMENT REPORT:
We have addressed the needs of two pensioners, Marjorie Haun and Linda Allen.
NEW BUSINESS: 
A motion by Director Hess and seconded by Director Oksenholt to approve $75,000 for the OCCC Nursing Program for 2024. With a call of roll, the motion passed.
ADJOURN:
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:45 am.
Dave Hess
Vice-Chairman
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